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NWR é a snapshot of us 

 
άbŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ wŜƎƛǎǘŜǊέ ƛǎ ŀƴ ƛƴǘŜǊƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀƭΣ ǊŜƎƛƻƴŀƭ ǿƻƳŜƴΩǎ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ ƎǊƻǳǇǎΦ 
Each group aims to provide its members with the opportunity to take part in stimulating discussion on a wide 
range of topics, both serious and light-hearted. By holding meetings on a regular basis the members of NWR 
groups have the opportunity to learn, appreciate other points of view, express opinions and ideas and develop 
friendships in an informal atmosphere. Women of all ages are welcome.   
 
It was first introduced in England by a young housewife named Maureen Nicol in 1961. At that time the 
ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŀǘƛƻƴ ǿŀǎ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ άbŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ IƻǳǎŜǿƛǾŜǎ wŜƎƛǎǘŜǊΦέ ¢ƘŜ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŀǘƛƻƴ ŦƭƻǳǊƛǎƘŜŘΣ ŜǾŜƴǘǳŀƭƭȅ ōŜƛƴƎ ƴŀƳŜŘ 
άbŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ wŜƎƛǎǘŜǊΦέ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǿ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƛƴ Ƴŀƴȅ ŎƻǳƴǘǊƛŜǎ ǿƻǊƭŘǿƛŘŜΦ 

 
Prior to 1981 there were several groups in Australia without any formal ties. When Anne Burns emigrated from 
Scotland to Sydney she organised a group at Ryde during June 1982 which was called Women in Touch (WIT).  
¢Ƙƛǎ ƎǊƻǳǇ ǿŀǎ ōŀǎŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ άbŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ IƻǳǎŜǿƛǾŜǎ wŜƎƛǎǘŜǊΦέ 
 
¢ƘŜ wȅŘŜ ƎǊƻǳǇ ǉǳƛŎƪƭȅ ŜȄǇŀƴŘŜŘ ƛƴǘƻ ŦƻǳǊ ǎŜǇŀǊŀǘŜ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ƛƴ bƻǊǘƘŜǊƴ {ȅŘƴŜȅΦ !ƴ ƛƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿ ƻƴ !./ ǊŀŘƛƻΩǎ 
н.[ όƴƻǿ тлнύ ά/ƛǘȅ 9ȄǘǊŀέ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘ ¢ƘǊƻǎōȅ ǎǿŜƭƭŜŘ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ǘƻ ŜƛƎƘǘ ƛƴ ŜƛƎƘǘŜŜƴ 
months. At the same time groups started in other states and by the end of 1983 there were seventeen groups. 
 
tǳōƭƛŎƛǘȅ ƻƴ ǘŜƭŜǾƛǎƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǊŀŘƛƻΣ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴ ŀǊǘƛŎƭŜ ƛƴ άtŀǊŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ /ƘƛƭŘέ ƳŀƎŀȊƛƴŜ ƛƴ мфурΣ ŎƻƴǎƻƭƛŘŀǘŜŘ 
these groups to fourteen in Sydney with others springing up in many parts of NSW. 
 
5ǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ мфулΩǎ ǘƘŜ b{² .ƻŀǊŘ ƻŦ !Řǳƭǘ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ƎǊŀƴǘŜŘ ²L¢ ŦǳƴŘǎ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿŜǊŜ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ ŜǎǘŀōƭƛǎƘ ŀ 
management committee, organise annual conferences and publish newsletters. The organisation no longer 
receives any grant so the annual newsletter, publicity and administration costs are entirely funded by 
ƳŜƳōŜǊΩǎ ǎǳōǎŎǊƛǇǘƛƻƴǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ŎƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ƛǎ ǎŜƭŦ-funded. 
 
In October 1992 at the annual conference in Cessnock members voted to change the name to National 
²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ wŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ (NWR) in line with the parent organisation. On 9th aŀǊŎƘ мффоΣ bŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ wŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ 
became incorporated.       

 

CHECK US OUT:  www.nwraustralia.org.au  -  and on NWR  

 

 

opportunity to learné 

éappreciate other points of view 

Disclaimer  

The   opinions   of this   Newsletter   are those of the 

contributors and do not necessarily   reflect    the   opinions    

or  ideals  of the National Womenõs Register, Australia. The 

Editor reserves the right to publish or reject any unsuitable 

material submitted. Any such material may be cut or 

condensed by the Editor.  

http://www.nwraustralia.org.au/
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National 
Committee 
Members 

2015/2016  

 

MARGARET PATTERSON 
National Organiser  

m.patterson7@bigpond.com  

 

 
TRISH CRIMEAN 

Vice National Organiser  

trishcrimean@gmail.com  

 

 

BEV KEARNEY 
National Treasurer &  

Public Officer  (to 2016)  

bev.kearney@optusnet.com.au  

 

 
BEV SHAW 

National Secretary   
(to 2016)  

shaws111@bigpond.com 

 

 

Lively, interesting, 
colourful personalitiesé 

 

 

NWR has much to 
offer!  

 

 

 

 

Greetings to our NWR members! 
The members of the National Committee hope that 2016 has been very good to you in 
many ways and that you have all had the companionship, support and enjoyment that 
b²w ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ǎǘǊƛǾŜ ǘƻ άōǊƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǘŀōƭŜέΦ 

 

Staying in touch with members 
The National Committee of NWR Australia has decided to continue a basic Newsletter for 
2016 in the interim until we embark on a trial of the E-Newsletter in 2017, voted in at the 
August National Committee meeting.  The E-Newsletter will be accessible on the internet via 
(yet to be decided) Dropbox OR Google Drive (Google Hub) ς for members to post items of 
interest, be edited by a coordinator, with the final product being available to members and 
visitors on our NWR Website and to members registered on our NWR Facebook.  For those 
with access to the internet and a printer, members will be able to read it online when 
uploaded to our NWR Australia Website, or print off a copy. Local Organisers will be able to 
ǇǊƛƴǘ ƻŦŦ ŀ ŎƻǇȅ ŦƻǊ b²w ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƻ ŎƻƳǇǳǘŜǊ or printing options. 
 
[9¢Ω{ Y99t ¢I9 .![[ wh[[LbD ²L¢I h¦w a¦/I-LOVED NWR NEWSLETTER ς ƛǘΩǎ ŀ ǾŀƭǳŀōƭŜ 
tool for connection and communication across the miles with our current members and a 
worthwhile marketing tool for women checking out what NWR is all about. 

Our άNewsletterέ ǿƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŘŀȅΧ 
!ǎ ǇŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΩ ǾƻǘŜǎ ǘŀƪŜƴ ǇǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ bŀǘƛonal Committee meeting in May, the 
overall vote was to stay with the title of Newsletter as this identified our annual publication 
each year, as members have become familiar with over many years.  Thanks to all our groups 
who took time out of meeting times to discuss their preferences.  Overwhelmingly you voted 
ƛƴ ŦŀǾƻǳǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘƛǘƭŜ άbŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊέΦ 

 

NWR Australia Annual Conference Day:  

άWAVESέ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Conference overview: 

New Waves: a history of how we came to love the surf 

Coast: A History of the NSW Edge 

Brain Waves 

Natures Waves 

The Nature Of Small Things 

 

 3 excellent speakers 
 tǊŜπƭǳƴŎƘ ŜƴǘŜǊǘŀƛƴŜǊ 
 Either a brief outing along the Maroubra Promenade where our special ladies will 

acquaint you with the local history or a jaunt to the nearby National Park with 
CǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƻŦ aŀƭŀōŀǊ IŜŀŘƭŀƴŘΦ 5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ǿŀƭƪƛƴƎ ǎƘƻŜǎΦ 

 Experiment with photo sharing by using photos from our walks which we've taken 
on our smart phones or i-pads. 

 

 

 

 

 
Saturday, 15 th  October 2016  

South Maroubra Surf Club  

9:00 am to 5:00 pm  

Plenty of time at the end of the day for 
drinks and a chat 

mailto:m.patterson7@bigpond.com
mailto:trishcrimean@gmail.com
mailto:bev.kearney@optusnet.com.au
mailto:shaws111@bigpond.com
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LOCAL ORGANISERS 

New South Wales 
Eastern Suburbs Group  
LO - Margaret Fitzgerald  
mrfitzge@bigpond.com  

 
Illawarra Day Group  
LO - Trish Copeland 

trishcopeland@bigpond.com  
 

Illawarra Evening Group  
LO - Bev Shaw 

shaws111@bigpond.com 
 

The Hills Group  
LO - Marlene Murrows 

murrows@optusnet.com.au  

Queensland 
Brisbane West Group  
LO - Rose Ellwood 

yourmamarosa@yahoo.com.au  
 

Caloundra Morning Group  
LO - Dale English 

w.d.english@bigpond.com  
 

Sunshine Coast Morning Group  
LO - Robyn Tait 

taitfamily@powerup.com.au  

Victoria  
Boroondara Group  
LO - Glenyse Pianta 
gpianta@me.com 

Western Australia  
Kalamunda Group  

LO - Di Sankey 
disankey@hotmail.com  

 

Independent 
Members 

Helen Jones  
kjones@iprimus.com.au  

 

Bev Kearney  
bev.kearney@optusnet.com.au  

 

Jenny Quint  
jquint@optusnet.com.au  

 

 

 

Message from our National Organiser  

Congratulations to all members who have kept the NWR groups up and running. 
This year has again passed very quickly and I hope many great discussions, debates, 
excellent speakers and relevant activities have encouraged all to continue into the 
future. 

The 2015 Conference at Pennant Hills was a great success, thanks to the efforts of 
The Hills Group. Diverse speakers and fun activities all contributed to a thoroughly 
enjoyable day. Well done! 

In July this year the Queensland groups from Brisbane West and Sunshine Coast 
had a get- together at Ipswich. Twenty-two members were present with two 
speakers and a light-hearted musical interlude making the day a memorable one for 
all who attended. 

We again enjoyed the company of Caroline Parsons from NWR UK at a Luncheon 
organised by Sue Perkins and Merril Woods. The Travelodge, Wynyard, was the 
venue and everyone joined in the conversation and much hilarity that took place. 
Caroline also joined Eastern Suburbs at one of their meetings. 

The Eastern Suburbs Group has the Conference well in hand. It is to be held at 
South Maroubra Surf Club on Saturday, 15th October with the theme being WAVES 
ς ǿŀǾŜǎ ƻŦ ŎƘŀƴƎŜΣ ōǊŀƛƴ ǿŀǾŜǎΣ ƴŀǘǳǊŜΩǎ ǿŀǾŜǎΦ !ǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎΣ LΩƳ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ŀ 
very interesting day. Hopefully, many members will support the day and catch up 
with old friends and meet some new ones. 

The Half Yearly Luncheon was again at Diethnes, becauǎŜ ƻŦ ŀ ΨƘƛŎŎǳǇΩ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ 
Castlereagh Club. There were seventeen present and as usual, a good time was had 
by all with lots of interesting conversations and of course, laughter! Not being quite 
as crowded as the previous year also helped people move around more easily. Next 
year I hope to have a change of venue, as there have been a number of alternatives 
suggested. 

As nobody was able to co-ordinate the publishing of the Newsletter, Bev Shaw has 
ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ [hΩǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘǎΣ vƭŘΦ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ LǇǎǿƛŎƘ ŜǾŜƴǘ ŜǘŎ. and the general 
contact information to put together an informal version. A big thank you goes to Bev 
for taking on the extra work to ensure the continuity of the Newsletter. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank the Executive, Trish Crimean, Bev 
Shaw and Bev Kearney for all their work to keep NWR moving, especially as the 
two Bevs are not standing again this year. I would like to thank Bev Shaw for all her 
hard work as National Secretary over the past two years, for giving of her time and 
expertise to keep NWR alive, especially all the extra bits and pieces. She is remaining 
as LO for Illawarra Evening group and will continue to participate in NWR activities.  
Again, a big thank you! 

Bev Kearney has been a very active member going back quite a number of years. 
After checking the records, I discovered she has held just about EVERY Executive 
position (except Secretary) at various times since 1985, as well as being LO for 
Sutherland on two occasions. Thank you Bev ςa magnificent contribution to NWR! 
Bev is going to stay on as an individual member, but her background knowledge will 
be sadly missed. 

I wish both Bevs well in all their new endeavours. 

As the rest of the year is going to rush by, enjoy your group activities and have a very 
healthy, happy and safe Christmas and New Year. 

Margaret Patterson  
 

mailto:p.waite@unsw.edu.au
mailto:trishcopeland@bigpond.com
mailto:bliberts@bigpond.com
mailto:yourmamarosa@yahoo.com.au
mailto:w.d.english@bigpond.com
mailto:smithjj@iprimus.com.au
mailto:helengames@hotmail.com
mailto:disankey@hotmail.com
mailto:kjones@iprimus.com.au
mailto:jquint@optusnet.com.au
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άHELLOέΧ  to our LOCAL ORGANISERS ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƭŀŘƛŜǎ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ƎǊƻǳǇǎΧ  

¢Ŝƭƭ ǳǎ ǿƘŀǘ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǳǇ ǘƻ ƛƴ нлмсΦ 
 

 

 
 
EASTERN SUBURBS GROUP, NSW ς February to May 2016 Χ 

 
This year our group has registered 28 members.  
 
We have had our three regular meetings which are held on the first Wednesday of the 
month. Attendance at the meetings ς February (15), March (19) and April (11).  Our first 
meeting was the planning meeting and people came with some excellent suggestions. A 
couple of the ideas will not happen at our regular meeting times as one is a visit to the 
Art Gallery, another is an excursion to The Opera Centre in Elizabeth St, Surry Hills. 
 
At the March meeting our guests were from The Friends of Malabar Headland. They 
were excellent speakers and told us the whole story of the value of the natural landscape 
there and how they successfully campaigned to save the area from developers. Also at 
this meeting we welcomed Caroline Parsons from NWR Devon, UK. 
 
The !ǇǊƛƭ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǿŀǎ ǘƛǘƭŜŘ ΨCƛŀǎŎƻΩ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ Ŧǳƴ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǿŜ ŀƭƭ ǎƘŀǊŜŘ 
some personal experiences that were really embarrassing. It was surprising the few 
ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ǿƘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƳƻƳŜƴǘǎ ƻŦ ΨƭƻǎǘΩ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƻƴ ŜȄŎǳǊǎƛƻƴǎΦ 
 
The May meeting will host a guest speaker, Jamie Hallen, who will be talking about 
ΨtǊŜǾŜƴǘƛƴƎ CŀƭƭǎΩΦ This could be a very worthwhile topic for us all if we take the advice. 
 
As we are hosting the conference this year we have had a few meetings with smaller 
groups and we are pleased with the progress so far. The essential items for the 
conference are in place but we will be enjoying some sessions where members with 
particular interests and talents will develop resources/props for the day. 
 

Margaret Fitzgerald - LO  

 
A Taste of Conference 2016 òGoodiesó 
 
New Waves: a history of how we came to love the surf ς In 18th and 19th century NSW, 
waves represented the awesome power of the sea and were duly feared by colonists who 
knew too well how they pounded ships and people to pieces in the hundreds of shipwrecks 
that came to litter the coast. But at the turn of the next century a revolution occurred 
ǿƘƛŎƘ ǎŀǿ ƳŜƴ ŀƴŘ ǿƻƳŜƴ ǘŀƳƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ΨƘŀǘŜŘ ǿŀǾŜǎΩΣ ǘƘǊƻǿƛƴƎ ƻŦŦ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǊƛŎǘǳǊŜǎ ƻŦ 
Victorian morality and creating our modern beach culture. Dr Ian Hoskins, award winning 
author of Coast: A History of the NSW Edge, will chart the swelling origins of our love affair 
with the beach in words and pictures. 
 
Brain Waves π Associate Professor Michael Valenzuela is a lead researcher with the Brain 
& Mind Research Institute, Sydney Medical School. He will inform us about his recent 
findings on cognitive brain training and physical resistance exercises and how these can 
delay the development of dementia. 
 
Natures Waves ς John Poleson, Retired Senior Ranger with NSW National Parks and 
Wildlife Service, will talk about THE NATURE OF SMALL THINGS. There are many small 
places and things in nature that we sometimes neglect to see e.g. the web of a spider in 
the morning, a small garden bed in a park, even the living creatures in our backyard. These 
areas and living things are essential to our spirit and wellbeing. We must learn to see and 
conserve them before our city and suburbs disappear into ever expanding concrete. 

 
 
 

 
Wreck of the Malabar  

 

 
 

 
Long Bay Gaol  
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ILLAWARRA DAY GROUP, NSW  
 

L ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ LΩŘ ǎŜƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ƛƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΦ LǘΩǎ ŦǊƻƳ ƻǳǊ aŀȅ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ƻŦ нлмр 
and due to health reasons, I was unable to submit it. I think the topic is relevant for 
any year as the aging process catches up with us all. 
 

We had a guest speaker, Professor Helen Hasan, who worked with a team at 
Wollongong University on making communities more dementia patient friendly. They 
worked with representatives from Kiama Council and merchants from the town. What 
came to light and whaǘ LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳ ƛǎ ŀ ƭŜǘǘŜǊ ŦǊƻƳ ŀ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ŘƛŀƎƴƻǎŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ 
!ƭȊƘŜƛƳŜǊΩǎΣ ƴƻǘ ŀƴ b²w ƳŜƳōŜǊΣ ōǳǘ ŀ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŎŀƭ ²ǊƛǘŜǊǎ DǊƻǳǇΥ 
 

άLǘ ƛǎ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ŀŎŎŜǇǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƻƭŘ aŀǳǊŜŜƴ L ƪƴŜǿ ǎƻ ǿŜƭƭ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ŀ aŀǳǊŜŜƴ ǿƘƻ ƛǎ 
a person that I am only just now beginning to fully accept as being me. This new person 
finds that remembering what is important to do next, is a major task, requiring 
consultation with my kind and knowledgeable friends and especially with my supportive 
family.  I am only bit by bit getting to know this changed Maureen, who finds that the 
old sharp brain has slipped into functioning in a way which is not at all reliable. This 
Maureen finds herself much more dependent on friends and family in deciding what 
next is the most appropriate road to take at this time in her life.  As well, she is learning 
to accept that it is possible to accept that being declared as having dementia does not 
necessarily mean that there is a complete loss of intelligence.  As well as talking to my 
family and my friends, I am finding that it is helpful to join in discussion groups which 
include others whose problems are similar and in some ways more challenging than 
those problems which concern me. And a special thank you, my ever helpful family. I 
value the security which comes from knowing that the people in my family are ever 
there to listen and talk and help me when I have the need to think about and work out, 
how to deal with problems as they arise. 
 

So thank you one and all. With my love, 
¸ƻǳǊ !ΦaΦέ 

 

LŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜ tǊƻŦŜǎǎƻǊ Iŀǎŀƴ ǿŀǎ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƻƴ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ 
Google it at www.dementiaillawarra.com 
 

!ƴŘΧ нлмс 
January:    Should Children of Illegal Immigrants Be Entitled to a Public 

Educati on?   Everyone agreed that yes they should be, regardless of how we felt about the 

issue of illegal immigrants in general it was unjust not to allow the children access to 
education. 
 

February:   How Do Male and Female Roles Differ in Your Childrenõs Family 

Compared with Yours/Your Parents?   All agreed the roles were merging but conceded 

that in the majority of cases, not fast enough!  To quote the last paragraph from one of our 
ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΩ ǊŜǇƻǊǘΥ άLŦ L ǿŜǊŜ ƛƴ ŎƘŀǊƎŜ όƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƘƛƎƘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƎŜƴŘŀύ L ǿƻǳƭŘ separate the 
seventeen year olds into separate classes one time only. My advice to the young women 
ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ Ψ{ǘƻǇ ōŜƛƴƎ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ƳƻǾƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ōƻȅŦǊƛŜƴŘ ǿƘƻ ƛǎ Ƨǳǎǘ ǊŜǇƭŀŎƛƴƎ ƳǳƳ 
ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳΣ ōǳǘ ǿƛǘƘ ŜȄǘǊŀ ōŜƴŜŦƛǘǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ όǉǳƻǘŜύ άŀ Ƴŀƴ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ŀ ŦƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ Ǉƭŀƴέ όǳƴǉǳƻǘŜύΩ 
noted by the recent outgoing Sex Discrimination Commissioner in her address to the Press 
Club. But I fear it would fall on deaf ears. To the boys I would impart the great secret of the 
ǳƴƛǾŜǊǎŜΥ ΨIƻǿ ŀǘǘǊŀŎǘƛǾŜ ǿƻƳŜƴ ŦƛƴŘ ƳŜƴ ǿƘƻ occasionally cook, wash dishes, do some 
cleaning and even iron before being nagged to help, and to do so would greatly improve their 
ǎŜȄ ƭƛŦŜΦΩ .ǳǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǘƻƻ ǿƻǳƭŘ Ŧŀƭƭ ƻƴ ŘŜŀŦ ŜŀǊǎΦέ 

 

March:    Guest speaker psychologist Melinda Bolton addressed the issue o f 

Coping with the Aging Process . Things like: Realize life will change, be flexible; 

embrace new technology; maintain a notion of self-worth; accept restrictions and be as 
functional as you are capable of being; do things for yourself as well as for everyone else, you 
deserve it; meet new people and expand your friendship base with new experiences; exercise 
ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊƭȅ ǿƛǘƘ ōǊƛǎƪ ǿŀƭƪǎΤ Ƴŀƛƴǘŀƛƴ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘƛƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ DtΣ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ōŜ ƻǾŜǊ 
medicated. 
 
 
 

 

 

 

http://www.dementiaillawarra.com/
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ILLAWARRA DAY GROUP (Cont.) 
 
 

April:    Bring Along an Item and Tell Its Story .  This topic was a real 
insight into the personal history of each participant. From teddy bears and old 
brown teapots to stained glass lamps and Pasparle tŜŀǊƭǎ ǘƻ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ L5 ŘƛǎŎ ŦǊƻƳ 
war-ǘƻǊƴ IƻƭƭŀƴŘŜ ŀƴŘ ŀ ŦŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ƳŜƳƻǊŀōƛƭƛŀ Ǉƭǳǎ ƭƻǘǎ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴ 
between. 
 
In keeping with our UK group,  at our May meeting  we chose an 

Einstein Quotation   ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿŜǊŜ ǎƻ ƳŀƴȅΣ ƛǘΩǎ ŀ ǿƻƴŘŜǊ ƘŜ ƘŀŘ 
time to expound his Theory of Relativity!  
 
é up to September:   

 
We were allocated a number and spoke on its significance  over 

the centuries  and were quite surprised at the amount of information we 
found that was interesting even to non-mathematicians.  
 
One of the most interesting topics was òStem Cells ð the latest 

developments.ó One of our members spoke on 
the work being done at Wollongong University in 
this area using 3-D printers ς mind boggling. 
 
Hope to see everyone at the conference in 
October. 
 

Trish Copeland  - LO  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Greetings to our friends  

In the Caloundra Morning 

group, Queensland. 

 

We hope 2016 has been 

very good to you all.  

 

 
A big òhelloó to our long distance 

member, Di Sankey, in Kalamunda, 

W.A. 
 

We hope 2016 has been a good one 

for you too.  
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BRISBANE WEST- QUEENSLAND ... 2016  
We have started the year with seven members 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

At our first meeting, in January, we discussed the topic "Wine, Women and 
Song".  One member spoke about two divas who probably gargled with 

wine.  Another spoke of a number of singers whose names have been connected 
with wine, from Amy Winehouse to Olivier Newton-John singing at a 
winery.  Someone discussed some of the famous composers, such as Strauss and 
Lehar, whose operettas had boozy themes.  The Rubiyat of Omar Khyam was 
mentioned in relation to its mentions of wine, women and song, and Mae West 
came to mind for her reputation as something of a carouser, and her witty one-
liners. 
 

At our second meeting, the topic was "Bring an object of interest, and tell 
us about it" .  We had an abacus, a brooch made of bread and a laminated place-

mat with photos of the owner's life, a 70th birthday present.  There was also a 
collage made by a member's husband, made from: Turkish kebab sticks, an Arab 
dagger in a sheath, and two tea & sugar scoops made of African materials. 
 

Our last meeting was "Pot Luck ".  We each put a topic in a hat, and 
surprisingly, amongst only four attendees, no-one picked out their own topic to 
talk on for 2 minutes. The topics were "Body Art", "Garbage", "Accidents 
Happen", and "Do you think the campaign to elect the American President goes 
on for too long?"  There was plenty of discussion after everyone had had their 
two minutes' say on their topic, as we all had plenty to add.  A very lively 
meeting! 
 

And for the past few months we õve talked about é 
 

30 April:  Words of Wisdom  
We had some proverbs, and some good quotes from Edgar Allen Poe, Ogden 
Nash, Churchill and Dr Seuss. Churchill said:  "I like pigs.  Dogs look up to 
us.  Cats look down on us.  Pigs treat us as equals!"  
There was a reference to the 'Good Manners Chart' which hung in every Qld 
State Primary School throughout last century.  
Nature is better for us than technology. 
Chicken Soup for the Teenage Soul. 
Grandma's words of wisdom. 
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BRISBANE WEST (Cont.) 
 

28 May:  Current Affairs  
Comments on the ABC current affairs programmes. 
The power of the press re Donald Trump; Suicide Prevention Week; Euthanasia. 
Some NQ native children out of control; youngest Aust. woman to conquer Mt 
Everest.; Dairy Industry threatened by reduced price; Father of Aust. television, 
Reg Grundy, has died; A different view of currants eg Currant buns.  Something 
to laugh about after all the doom and gloom. 
 
25 June:  My Favourite Author  
 

Shakespeare. Georgette Heyer 
Edward Vivian Timms, Marcia Willett 
John Steinbeck, David Suzuki 
Nevil Shute, Nicholas Monserrat, Carol Drinkwater, Dirk Bogart,  
Peter Godwin 
Jean Plaidy, Nora Lofts, Robyn Hobb, Judy Nunn 
 

Most people had difficulty choosing one favourite. 
 
Our August meeting topic was: 
How would we benefit if Australia became a republic? 
 

 A newcomer said "Who cares?"  Why deny our cultural background? 
 A change would be a huge expense.  UK connection could be beneficial. 
 If it ain't broke don't meddle with it. 
 Nothing would change for the better, so we might as well stay as we are. 
 We are already self-governing.  As a republic we would lose our Ancestry 

visa rights. 
 Stay the same.  Westminster system is the envy of the world. 
 We would choose our own Head of State who would be answerable to 

Australians.  We are a young nation but we can stand on our own two feet. 
It is time to break free from England. 

 We would have to change our flag, under which our soldiers have fought 
overseas. 

 I love the Queen, but it is time to sack her.  Take the Union Jack off our 
flag. Save money not having a GG, make our PM Head of State.  Be our 
own country. 

 
 
Rose Ellwood, LO Brisbane West  
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Reunion of Brisbane West Group &  
Sunshine Coast Morning Group  
 
 

On Saturday 30th July 2016 twenty-two members 
ƻŦ ǘƘŜ bŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ wŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ ώb²wϐ ƳŜǘ ŦƻǊ ŀ 
reunion of the Brisbane West group and the 
Sunshine Coast group at the Orpheus Chorale 
Auditorium, Chermside Road, Ipswich. NWR is a 
ǿƻƳŜƴΩǎ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ ƎǊƻǳǇ ōŀǎŜŘ ƛƴ ¦Y ǿƛǘƘ 
branches in Australia, Holland, Zimbabwe, South 
Africa and New Zealand. 
 

{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΩǎ ǊŜǳƴƛƻƴ ǿŀǎ ŀ Ŧǳƭƭ Řŀȅ ŀŦŦŀƛǊ ǿƛǘƘ ǘǿƻ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇǎ 
for members to report back their responses.  
 
The first speaker, Monique Ellwood spoke on òDoes Feminism have an 
Obligatio n to Include  Gay, Transgender  and Racial Rights .ó  
This was a lively talk with eager participation from the audience.  
 
The second speaker Nola Randell-aƻƘƪ ώh!aϐΩǎ ǘƻǇƛŎ was 

  Again Nola encouraged the 
audience to voice their opinions and answered questions on this subject 
of migrants and their problems.   
 
A light -hearted musical interlude was followed by  an excellent finger food 
lunch .  
 
Carole Aveley ð Brisbane West group  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 


